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2. The United States Dance 

Congress annual event and 

seminar  

3. Publication of the national 

bi-weekly newsletter,  

DanceWeek.  

4. The publication of Ability, 

The Ballroom Dance  

Journal, 

5. Establishment of amateur 

and professional dance 

scholarships 

6. Serving on the board of  

directors of the National 

Dance Council of America 

7. Assisting Competition 

Organizers for tax deductible 

scholarship events 
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Chairman 
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Board of Directors 

                                                                                    

Since Danceweek began 

reporting the United States 

Ballroom Championship 

forty years ago, it seems 

appropriate to share the  

results with you again from 

this yearôs USDC 2016. 

 

We hope you enjoy this  

special issue of DanceWeek 
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consistency and accuracy. 

Because of this incredible 

achievement, Dick Mason was 

inducted into the National 

Dance Council Hall of Fame 

several years ago. 

In 1998, The Heritage Dance 

Foundation, a 501 ( c )3 non 

profit corporation created by 

Charles S. Zwerling, MD 

bought DanceWeek from Dick 

Mason in order to continue his 

fine work and report the news 

of ballroom dancing in the 

United States.  

 

DanceWeek became overnight 

the flagship 

for the  

Heritage 

Dance  

Foundation 

whose mis-

sion is: to promote the interna-

tional sport of partnership 

dancing through encouraging 

opportunities for dance educa-

tion, cultivating excellence 

within the sport and elevating 

overall standards for a superi-

or competitive environment. 

Over the past years the  

Heritage Dance Foundation 

has developed and maintained 

many worthwhile projects, 

including: 

1. The Junior Dance  

Foundation assisting youth in 

ballroom, 

Forty years ago 

Dick Mason 

had an idea to 

report the re-

sults of ball-

room dance 

competitions in 

the United States on a weekly 

basis. His first issue of Dance-

week was devoted to the re-

porting of the results of the 

United States Ballroom Cham-

pionships (USBC).  

     This endeavor was remark-

able considering that there was 

no internet for easy access to 

various dance results and pho-

tographs of the competitions; 

there were no computers to 

lessen the work load of typing 

and transcribing of infor-

mation; and, there were no 

printers that could transcribe 

all this information into an 

easily readable newsletter. 

Dick Mason relied on his t 

elephone and friends in the 

dance business like Mr. John 

Kimmins to provide the  

necessary results and  

interesting developments in 

the ballroom industry. 

     In all the 22 years Dance-

Week was published by Dick 

Mason, there was never a 

lapse in producing the news-

letter. Despite vacations, busi-

ness and illness, Dick Mason 

produced his newsletter with 

XXXX ANNIVERSARY OF DANCEWEEK 


